# Weekly Notes May 18, 2023 Office Notes

#### **IMPORTANT REMINDERS:**

- Late Stay will end at 4:15pm on Graduation Day Thursday, May 25<sup>th</sup>. **Students must be** picked up no later than 4:15 on this day.
- Friday, May 26<sup>th</sup> is our last day of the school year and will also be a half day! Dismissal schedule is as follows:

#### DISMISSAL SCHEDULE FOR FRIDAY, MAY 26th:

- **11:00-11:15** Toddler
- **11:15-11:30** Primary
- 11:30-11:45 Lower El
- **11:45-12:00** Upper El
- **12:15-12:30** Adolescent/Secondary

#### **LAST CALL FOR YEARBOOKS!**

I have requested a deadline extension to purchase a 2022-2023 yearbook. Purchases can be made online by following these steps:

- Visit http://www.memorybook.com/online-pay/parent-pay/
- Enter your school code **189706** then click "Go to your school account login"
- Click on the link below your school name
- Register as a "new user"
- Buy a yearbook for **\$21.00** (personalization no longer available)

Yearbooks will be delivered to the school during the early summer. Ms. Jamie will contact you when they are available for pickup.

#### **Graduation Portraits:**

Sign-Ups for Graduation Portraits are now open! Please click the link below to select a time. Classic Impressions will be taking our graduation photos this year. (Please only sign up if your child is a Program Graduate).

Montessori School of Rome: Graduation Individual Portraits Sign-Up (signupgenius.com)

Please also find the order form for portraits below with payment and pickup instructions:

# **Montessori School of Rome 2023**

# **Graduation Pictures**

Pictures will be taken of	on: May 2	5 <sup>th</sup> , 2023	at Shorter College.
You are welcome to pu	irchase more than on	e package for t	he same price on the day of
			able to Classic Impressions.
If you have any question	ons about your photo	s please call us	at Classic Impressions.
Package A: \$40.00 1(5x7) 4(3 ½ x5s) 1-5x7 group	Package B: \$40.00 1(5x7) 2(3 ½ x 5) 8 wallets 1-5x7 group		_
Additional Prints After a	Package is Purchased	l:	
8x10- \$15			
1-5x7- \$12			
8-wallets-\$15.00			
Pictures  We thank you for allowing photograph your child/ch	taken by: POR 1108 N	Ssic In TRALT Forth Fifth Ave. I Phone: 70	<u>phressions</u> S T U D I O Rome Ga 30165 06-234-6242
Parent's			
Name:			
Address:			
City:	State:	Zip:	
Phone number:			
Portrait of:			
Student Name:	I	Extra Package:	Teach
Teacher's Name:			Total:
Class Name:			

## Ms. Ginny's and Ms. Kelly's Toddler Class

We had so much fun at the Tennessee Aquarium last Friday. Checking out all the fish and sea animals really helped bring our ocean lessons to life! Thank you to everyone that came out!

We're soaking up these last few weeks of school with these special toddlers. We've loved watching them grow and learn over the school year (and even the past two years for some!). We have a few fun activities planned next week for our last week of school.

**Monday**: Art day. Please dress them in something that can get messy!

**Tuesday**: Tie Dye Day! *PLEASE SEND IN A WHITE SHIRT WITH YOUR CHILD'S NAME ON IT BEFORE TUESDAY!* 

Wednesday: Moana Movie Day and luau

**Thursday**: Swim Day. Please send your child dressed in their swimsuit with a towel, labeled with their name. If your child is still wearing diapers, please send in a swim diaper. All kiddos must have on shoes that can get wet. Please apply sunscreen before arriving and send in a change of clothes and shoes! We'll be having a "picnic" outside so please send in a lunch that does not need to be heated. Sandwiches would be great!

Friday: Ice Cream party!

Also, please send in a large bag with your child's name on it. We will send home all their belongings in this bag on their last day of school.

Ms. Ginny & Ms. Kelly

#### Ms. Shannon's, Ms. Jessica's, and Ms. Kristin's Toddler Class

We are continuing with our ocean studies this week. This students enjoyed learning about dolphins. We had a great time singing a dolphin song to the tune of "Ring around the Rosies."

Thank you to everyone who joined us for our trip to the aquarium. We had so much fun! We definitely missed our friends who couldn't make it.

Our signup for the last week is nearly full! Thank you all so much!!!

We really appreciate all the sweet gifts for Teacher's Appreciation week. We're blessed with a fabulous class!!

This week we celebrated Park's second birthday! Thanks to the Howell family for providing Chick Fil A for lunch!

Ms. Shannon, Ms. Jessica, & Ms. Kristin

## Ms. Angie's, Ms. Karabeth's, and Ms. Rana's Primary Class

Hello everyone!! We have lots of things happening for the end of school year. It has been a great year and your children have been so wonderful. Here are some important dates and things happening for our class.

19th--Friday-- No lunch needed. Celebrating Ayati's summer birthday with a lunch provided by his family.

22nd--Monday-- No lunch needed. Celebrating Kayleigh's summer birthday with a lunch provided by her family.

23rd--Tuesday-- No lunch needed. Celebrating Molly's summer birthday with a lunch provided by her family.

24th--Wednesday--No lunch needed. Ms. Karabeth and Ms. Rana will provided lunch to celebrate their birthdays that are at the end of May.

25th--Thursday-- Graduation practice at Shorter College for third years ONLY. They will meet me at Shorter College at 8:15. You may drop them off and return around 10:15ish to pick them up. The children may return to school or you may take them home IF they are at school, they will eat their lunch then they will have a rest time. We all need to be rested for graduation. They need to bring something to rest on if they are returning to school. Please let me know what your plans for returning or going home.

26th--Friday--We have 1/2 day of school. Your child needs to be picked up by 11:15. We will have a water balloon toss and a few games to play for the morning work cycle. We will have popsicles for a treat.

If you have any wondering readers around your house, please send them in. Readers need to be returned by Thursday. After we inventory, they will be available for summer checkout.

Please check around your house for any library books that belong to our library.

Please send in a bag by Thursday so that we can send their belongings home with them on the last day of school.

Please check with the office if you are interested in Summer Camp at MSOR. The big kids have lots of fun things planned.

Summer tutoring is getting full. If you are interested in it, please let me know soon.

Thanks,

Ms. Angie, Ms. Karabeth, & Ms. Rana

## Ms. Krystle's, Ms. Macy's, and Ms. Trudy's Primary Class

Hello everyone!!:) This week's note will be short and sweet. This is our last week of readers. Please bring your current reader to school by Friday. I will not send out new readers this Thursday or the following week. Please check your house and vehicles for any lost readers.

Please check in with Ms. Angie if you're doing summer tutoring. Payments need to be made to her ASAP. Summer tutoring is filling up really fast.

If you're interested in doing summer tutoring, please contact the office.

Lastly, if your child has a reader and you want to continue to have your child read their readers over the summer, you are welcome to. You MUST go into Ms. Angie's class and check readers in/out with her via the signup sheet. No readers will be issued from Ms. Krystle's over the summer.

Ms. Krystle, Ms. Macy, & Ms. Trudy

## Ms. Robin's and Ms. Dolores's Lower Elementary Class

We had a wonderful visit to Lazy Creek Farms last week. Thank you to all our parent drivers/chaperones for your help. We appreciate all that you do to make these trips possible!

We did not send math homework this week. First and second year students should finish the final language lesson in their books/folders, and third year students should complete the next lesson.

Ms. Stefanie just shared this information:

Please be aware that a tick was found on a student on Monday who had been on the playground. It was identified as the Lone Star tick. You can find information about it at this link:

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/tickbornediseases/tickID.html

I have shown photos of it to students so they will be aware.

Graduation is next week! It will be on Thursday evening, May 25th at the Shorter University chapel at

6:30 pm. Our school also presents the end of the year performance at graduation, so all students should attend. Third year male penmanship students need to wear khaki pants, a white dress shirt, and a navy blazer. Third year female penmanship students should wear a white dress and white shoes (No heels, please). All other students should wear special occasion clothes. Third year students need to arrive by 5:45 pm for pictures.

Graduation practice will be at the Shorter University chapel the morning of graduation. Students need to be dropped off at the chapel by 8:00 am. They will need to be picked up after practice. All students are welcome to go home and rest for the day.

Please send in a large bag for your child to use to bring their class work and supplies home next week. A large paper grocery bag or a bag with handles is best. We will need the bags by Tuesday next week.

We will have Field Day games next Friday, on the last day of school. Please send your child dressed in play clothes that may get wet and muddy. It's a good idea to have a beach towel handy in the car when you arrive at pick up that day. (It may be needed to put on the seat on the way home!)

Ms. Robin & Ms. Dolores

### Ms. Stefanie's & Ms. Ribar's Lower Elementary Class

There will be a birthday lunch this Tomorrow - Friday, May 19<sup>th</sup> to celebrate the June birthdays. Happy early birthday to Corbin, Bentley, and Ben! Students will not need a lunch this Friday as we will enjoy pizza, veggies, and a birthday treat.

Please be aware that a tick was found on a student on Monday who had been on the playground. It was identified as the Lone Star tick. You can find information about it at this link: <a href="https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/tickbornediseases/tickID.html">https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/tickbornediseases/tickID.html</a>

I have shown photos of it to students so they will be aware.

Graduation is next week! It will be on Thursday evening, May 25<sup>th</sup> at the Shorter University chapel at 6:30 pm. Our school also presents the end of the year performance at graduation, so all students need to attend. 3<sup>rd</sup> year male penmanship students need to wear khaki pants, white dress shirt, and navy blazer. 3<sup>rd</sup> year female penmanship students should wear a white dress and white shoes (No heels, please). All other students should wear special occasion clothes. 3<sup>rd</sup> year students need to arrive by 5:45 pm for pictures.

Graduation practice will be at the Shorter University chapel the morning of graduation. Students need to be dropped off at the chapel by 8:00 am. They will need to be picked up after practice. All students are welcome to go home and rest for the day. They may also be brought back to school until regular dismissal.

The last day of school is Friday, May 26<sup>th</sup>. This will be a half day and is a fun field day! Please make sure your child is wearing clothes that can get dirty and/or wet!

Ms. Stefanie & Ms. Ribar

#### Upper Elementary Class

This week: Native American presentation- Friday, May 19th

Graduation practice is on May 25<sup>th</sup>. All students need to meet at the Shorter University Chapel at 8:00 a.m. The practice will end around 10:30 a.m. Please let us know if your child will need a ride back to the school. Graduation begins at 6:30 p.m. All graduates need to be there by 5:45 p.m. Non-graduates (4<sup>th</sup> & 5<sup>th</sup> years) need to arrive by 6:15 p.m.

- Non-graduates need to wear their Sunday best.
- Graduate girls need to wear a white dress and white shoes (no spaghetti straps and the dress must fall below the knees).
- Graduate boys need to wear a navy blazer, white collared button-down shirt, khaki dress pants, black dress shoes, and a tie.

Half Day/Field Day-May 26th- Dismissal is from 11:45-12:00.

- Please make sure your child is wearing appropriate clothing to get dirty and/or wet in.
- Please bring a grocery bag in for classroom belongings.

Upper Elementary Guides